
PARISH MEETING NOTES

From the Annual Parish Meeting 

held 14th March 2016 in the Memorial Centre

There were twenty one members of the public present, eleven Parish Councillors and Unitary Councillor Richard Britton.  The Chairman started the meeting at 7.30 pm.

A Parish Council annual overview was handed out to the members of the public present and the Chairman welcomed them for their attendance.  Councillors introduced themselves.

A member of the public raised concerns over parking possibly being removed in The Street. The Parish Council advised that last year some residents had approached the Parish Council about traffic concerns in The Street. Traffic lights and priority workings had been discussed and passed to CATG (Community Area Transport Group) for consideration.  These have now been reviewed by the CATG engineer who advised there would be a substantial loss of parking in The Street for any traffic management measures to be implemented.  CATG has advised a cost of approximately £10k for an independent feasibility study of which the Parish Council should be prepared to contribute a minimum of at least 50%.  Overall cost of project is approximately £100k of which the Parish Council would have to contribute towards. 

A member of the public asked if anything else can be done regarding The Street.  It was advised that the CATG engineer cannot see what else can be done without the substantial loss of parking. The Street has been put forward for consideration for the Wiltshire Council Freight Study (this is an assessment tool which enables Wiltshire Council to look at a number of different criteria to assess the extent of an HGV issue in a particular area) along with 34 other sites, of which 2 will be chosen later in the year.

A member of the public asked if the speed limit can be lowered to 20mph in The Street.  The Parish Council reported that the recent metro count indicated that speeding is not an issue in The Street.  Cllr Britton said it is not in Wiltshire Councils remit to lower the speed of an ‘A’ road. A member of the public thought the Parish Council should challenge this.  A member of the public said she did not feel safe walking along The Street and the lorries shake her home. The Parish Council advised all vehicles have a right to access even if a weight restriction is implemented. Another member of the public said she often walks along The Street and does feel safe. A member of the public thought that if the metro count indicated 85% is below 30mph and yet more pressure is put on Wiltshire Council the outcome could become detrimental. A member of the public said it would be disadvantageous for houses in The Street to lose their parking. It was reported that a 20mph limit on an ‘A’ road is a national legislation, not local government and residents could write to their MP.

A member of the public asked if hatching on the highway works and if it could be put outside the shop to make drivers more cautious.  A kerb was also suggested. The Parish Council advised they are not the experts in highways.

A member of the public asked if the metro count was monitored at night as it feels like a lot more vibration from lorries at night.  It was confirmed that the metro count was 24 hours and the statistics didn’t show more lorries at night. 

Cllr Britton said the CATG engineer is very experienced and has advised that any scheme would involve loss of parking.  The engineer has carried out 2 separate studies and has come to the conclusion that there is no easy solution.  Cllr Britton could not see that an independent study would provide a solution that hasn’t already been suggested. 

A member of the public advised that the Church is holding a Celebration Service on 12th June to celebrate the Queens 90th birthday and asked if the Parish Council are organising a village celebration for Whiteparish. A member of the public advised that at least one of the village clubs is organising an event for its members running up to the celebrations. The public were reminded that the councillors are all volunteers and the Parish Council are often asking for volunteers for various events and sadly get no response. The Chairman reminded the public present that Cllr Bray is retiring and there will be a vacancy on the Parish Council.

As the public had no more points to raise, the meeting was closed at 8.00pm.  A routine Parish Council Meeting was held immediately after the Annual Parish Meeting. 

